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Not just a meeting place
Sheridan Street, Gundagai

Phone: 6944 1355 – Fax: 6944 1323
www.gundagaiservicesclub.com.au

‘Kerry Sees’
Psychic Show

Saturday March 11
at 8pm

Tickets $50 per person
For ticket sales and info,

call Kerry Sees
on 0434 238 336

Proud Major
Sponsors of the

GUNDAGAI
TIGERS

Like us on
Facebook

facebook.com/gundagaiservices club
Joe Lico – Secretary/Manager

Members
Jackpot Draw

Next draw
stands at

$3100
New Club Restaurant!

Open for Lunch & Dinner
7 days a week

De-merger hopes live on with next stop: Premier
A Gundagai delegation is

waiting to secure a meeting
with Premier Gladys Bere-
jiklian in an ongoing effort
to have Gundagai released
from its merger with Coota-
mundra. 

Gundagai Council in Exile
(GCIE) members Abb McAl-
ister, Peter Gain and Gordon
Lindley along with former
deputy mayor David Gra-
ham met with Local Gov-
ernment Minister Gabrielle
Upton and Member for
Cootamundra Katrina
Hodgkinson in Sydney last
Friday, with the delegation
walking away from the 30-
minute meeting feeling
“very positive”.

“We feel we got a very
good hearing from the Local
Government Minister and
that it was a very productive

meeting,” Mr McAlister
said.

“What came out of it was
the Minister's recommen-
dation that we persist with
seeking a meeting with the
Premier, and that's what
we're now doing.”

The meeting with Ms
Upton came following
Deputy Premier John Bari-
laro's visit to Gundagai to
meet with GCIE on Febru-
ary 12.

On February 14, Premier
Berejiklian announced that
all merged councils in New
South Wales would remain
in place, while releasing
councils fighting merger
battles in the courts. 

The group is asking for
Gundagai to be recognised
as a “special circumstance”,
since it filed court action

two minutes ahead of the
government's May 12
proclamation, and had to
abandon the case after
funding, set aside by the for-
mer Gundagai Council, was
pulled by new Council ad-
ministrator Christine Fergu-
son in a rescission motion.  

Around 400 residents at-
tended a public meeting in
Gundagai on February 5 to
hear Shadow Local Govern-
ment Minister Peter Prim-
rose outline Labor's pledge
to allow councils to de-
merge through a plebiscite
should the Party win the
2019 state election.

At that meeting, however,
residents expressed a desire
for the merger to be dis-
mantled as quickly as it was
put together on May 12 last
year.

Community members fighting to see a de-merger of Gundagai and Cootamundra are in
the process of securing a meeting with Premier Gladys Berejiklian (centre), after meeting
with both Local Government Minister Gabrielle Upton (left) and Deputy Premier John Bar-
ilaro.

Truck and tractor show pulls huge crowd
Weekend entertainment

in Gundagai following on
from the annual Show saw
the Australian Road Trans-
port Heritage Centre's
(ARTHC) tractor pull and
swap meet draw an impres-
sive crowd back to the
showground on Saturday.

Amid picture perfect
weather, over 1000 people
wandered through the
gates, with the event also of-
fering a truck show and
shine, market stalls and all
the fun and excitement of
lawn mower racing.

The ARTHC committee is
thrilled with how the day
unfolded and are now busy
planning for their popular
Sylvia's Gap run over the
long weekend in June.

“We're very happy, it was
a big crowd and we thank
the community for their
support of the event,”
ARTHC treasurer Jim Mor-
ton said.

“We had trucks come
from all over as well as 47
tractors, and a lot of those
people have told me that it's
the best event they've been
to.”

While the committee is
still tallying up the takings
from Saturday's event, all
money raised from the day

will go towards the estab-
lishment of a truck museum
to be nestled next to the
Hume Highway at South
Gundagai.

Meanwhile, the tempo-
rary museum in Jack Moses
Street continues to draw
visitors.

“It's going pretty well,
some days are better than
others,” Jim said.

“Some days we might

only get one or two visitors
through and then at other
times it's flat out. We had a
big day there on Sunday.”

Ray Mackay from the
Australian Ride on Lawn
Mower Racing Association
(AROLMRA) said the team
enjoyed racing for specta-
tors in Gundagai on Satur-
day and would definitely
come back again.

“The crowd was fantas-

tic,” he said.
“During every block of

races, people just flocked to
the fences to watch, so I
think everyone enjoyed it.”

AROLMRA is the biggest
lawn mower racing club in
Australia and has 40 racing
lawn mowers in total, with
10 being brought to town
for Saturday's event.

“Lawn mower racing is
not large in Australia but it's

certainly around and grow-
ing,” Ray said.

“We have pockets
throughout Queensland
and New South Wales, and
we try and promote it and
get clubs going.

“We're hosting the all
Australian event in June and
mowers are coming from all
over the country for that.”

While Saturday's event in
Gundagai was mainly for

demonstration purposes,
the association is non-profit
and normally donates
money raised from events
to charities such as the
Royal Children's Hospital.

“If Gundagai wanted us
back, we'd be happy to
come again, and maybe
look at making it a part of
our annual racing calen-
dar,” Ray said.
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The team from the Australian Ride on Lawn Mower Racing Association kept the crowd entertained in the show arena at the ARTHC tractor pull and
swap meet at the weekend.


